January 2, 2020

Town of Eleanor
P.O. Box 185
Eleanor, WV 25070

A regular meeting of the town council of the Town of Eleanor was held at 7:30 PM.

Present: Mayor Cam Clendenin
Recorder Lynda S. Casto
Councilman Kevin Childers
Councilwoman Regina Hull
Councilman Jack MclLane
Councilman Joey Tolley, Jr.

Absent: Councilwoman Teresa Harmon
The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.
The minutes were approved as presented on a motion by J. Tolley, 2™ by J. McLane & carried.

The liability forecast was paid on a motion by J. Tolley, 2" by R. Hull & carried. (Hold Parsons’
Contracting) for $16,000.

Purchase Request Form for new HP Printer approved on a motion by K. Childers, 2" by J. MclLane and
carried.

Standing Committees/

Park Board/ Next meeting is January 6%, at 6:00 PM.

Event Planning/Walk/Run scheduled for Jan 1%, 2020 at 2:00 Organized by Mike & Jan Williams. Not a
bad turnout. Approximately 50 in attendance. Trying to have a run the Ist Sunday of every month.
Next meeting is Jan. 7*", at 6:00 PM.

History Committee/Next meeting is Jan. 7' at 6:30 PM.

Street Commission/Next meeting is Jan. 9" at 6:00 PM.

Sewer Board/Next meeting is Jan. 9™ at 7:00 PM.

Storm Water Board/Next meeting is Jan. 9*" at 7:30 PM.

Health Committee/Next meeting is Jan. 27" at 7:00 PM.

Police Committee/Next meeting is Jan. 27" at 6:00 PM.

Chief Larry Wingo reports/Chief Wingo reported that we are having trouble with girl from Buffalo
staying in any place she can get in, in town. All we can do at this time is ask her to leave.

Chief Wingo would like to place a box at town hall for dropping off prescription drugs and he would be
responsible for it each week. We will talk more about this.

Report from Officers of the Town/
Will table printing newsletters at a printing company rather than the town hall until next meeting.

Action Upon Petitions/ -0-



Enactment of Ordinances/ -O-
Filling Vacancies in Officers and Employees/ -0-

Miscellaneous and Unfinished Business/

Request from EVFD for the town to pay one half of the cost of Santa Around Town was approved on a
motion by K. Childers, 2" by J. Tolley, & carried.

The Ash Street crossing is moving along with the OK from the railroad. As soon as the Army/Navy gets a
letter stating this, they will open up.

Carl Neal has found that people are dumping trash in the Town Dumpster at the pool and at the trash
cans along the ball fields. We have copies of the license of the car and mail from the dumpster. The
police will ticket these people.

All business being complete, the meeting adjourned at 8:00 PM.

Mayor Recorder



